

Information Governance

NHS Trust

Manor Hospital Moat Road

West Midlands

WS2 9PS

Walsall

PRIVATE

Lee Harris

Email: request-718149-

6b8a8539@whatdotheyknow.com

Date: 28/01/2021

Tel: 01922 721172 ext. 5701

Email: foi@walsallhealthcare.nhs.uk Website: www.walsallhealthcare.nhs.uk

Dear Lee

Re: Freedom of Information request 378.20 Covid deaths information

I am pleased to attach our response to your email received on 13/01/2021

Please note that this information is supplied for your personal use only. Information provided under the Freedom of Information Act does not confer an automatic right for you to re-use that information in a way that would infringe copyright laws - for example by making multiple copies, or by publishing/issuing copies to the public.

Copyright in the information is owned by Walsall Healthcare NHS Trust unless otherwise stated. Brief extracts of the material can be reproduced under the "fair dealing" provisions of the Copyright Design and Patents Act 1988 (S.29 and S.30) for the purposes of research for non-commercial purposes, private study, criticism, review and news reporting.

We do not give permission for this information to be used for the purposes of direct marketing.

If you wish to re-use this information then, in accordance with the Regulations on the Reuse of Public Sector Information 2005, you must first ask our permission.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for an internal review. Internal review requests should be submitted within two months from the date of the original response letter. Please address it to the Information Governance Department, as detailed above or email it to: foi@walsallhealthcare.nhs.uk.

Following an internal review, if you remain dissatisfied, you have the right to apply to the Information Commissioner to seek a resolution to the matter. Further details can be found on their website: www.ico.gov.uk.

Kind Regards

Jenna Davies **Director of Governance**

378.20 Covid deaths information

Dear Walsall Healthcare NHS Trust,

Im trying to do some research into this pandemic and contacting my local hospital for answers. I would like to know how many people have actually died from covid. As what you see on the news is a positive test from 28 days which as we all know is fake and unrealistic information.

I would like to know the correct amount from 1st February 2020 to 5th January 2021. If you could provide a answer i would be very grateful

Answer: This information was presented to public trust board in September 2020, which relates to the first wave. The Trust is currently analysing data for the second wave. These analyses are ongoing and the figures might be corrected when we have more information.

I have attached the September papers – the specific details are on page 59 – 62.

Please see below the link to the Board papers on our internet site:

https://www.walsallhealthcare.nhs.uk/about-us/how-we-are-run/board-papers/